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        THE LIGHTHOUSE
Newsletter for June 2015
Because I have sinned against him, I will bear the LORD's wrath, until he pleads my case and establishes my right. He will bring me out into the light; I will see his righteousness.  Micah 7:9
Message from Our Pastor

Worship: By Pastor Greg Mileski, for congregations of the Northern Great Lakes Synod 

Imagine this:  a divine announcement has been made; God is coming.  I don’t know how God has made this known. Maybe there was a big, booming voice from the sky.  Maybe the Pope has said so—he seems pretty trustworthy.  Or maybe we all just know.  But somehow, God has made it clear:  if you want to be in God’s presence, be at such-and-such a place at such-and-such a time.  What comes next? Would you go?  Would you make sure your children were there?  Would you invite your neighbors and friends, telling them what an amazing experience this is going to be?  Would you look forward to it, the anticipation building with each passing day and, finally, each passing hour?  After it happened, in the days following, would you keep thinking about it, wondering about what had happened and what it all meant?

Or… not?

Over the centuries, worship has been so central to the life of the Church, that we’ve come to use those two words interchangeably.  But somehow, somewhere along the way, worship seems to have lost that centrality.  Sometimes, it seems like worship is just another of the “services” a congregation offers.  Community meal on Tuesday.  Bible study on Wednesday.  Worship on Sunday.  Take your pick.  God is everywhere, after all.  Is what happens in worship really any different than what happens in our other church activities?  Or, for that matter, is worship any different than a Sunday morning walk in the woods or down a fairway?

I have a confession to make:  I’m not sure that God is everywhere.  I mean, I suppose God might be everywhere—God can do what God wants, after all—but is God really on some asteroid flying through space in the same way that God is with people recovering from a disaster, or with migrant workers struggling to survive, or with parents grieving the loss of a child?  I don’t think so.  The problem is this:  I’m not everywhere—never have been, never will be.  I am always somewhere, in a particular time and at a particular place.  I can’t go to “everywhere” to be with God; I need God to be somewhere, too.

Besides, I usually find that when we say “God is everywhere” we mean “God is anywhere (and anything) I want God to be.”  And pretty soon we’re worshiping the God of our imagination, who does what we want when we want, instead of the God revealed in Scripture.  That God, the one we hear about in worship, isn’t a God who is vaguely everywhere.  In Scripture, God shows up in particular times and at particular places to do particular things.

But is God uniquely present in worship?  Is God in worship in ways that God isn’t anywhere else?  That might seem like a stretch.  After all, the bread still tastes like bread and the wine still tastes like wine.  Baptisms don’t come with angels singing hallelujahs.  When Scripture is read, I don’t hear the voice of God, I hear the voice of Frank.  And I have a hard time seeing the face of God in all the gathered body—I know some of them too well.  Bread and wine?  The water of baptism?  It just seems too simple, too ordinary, to bear the presence of God.

But then I remember that Phillip and Thomas and Peter were once saying the same thing.  “Could God really be present as this carpenter’s son from Nazareth?  We’ve known plenty of carpenter’s sons and none of them seemed divine.  Where’s the majesty?  Where’s the splendor?  It’s just too simple, too ordinary, to be God among us.”  And yet, the Holy Spirit worked, and they saw the majesty of God in the one who crossed the lines and touched the lepers, called the tax collectors, blessed the children.  The Spirit worked and they saw the splendor of divine love in the cross and in the empty tomb.  The Spirit worked and they saw the ordinary bear the extraordinary, God present among us.

And the same Spirit moves among disciples today.  The Holy Spirit moves and God is present in the waters of baptism, saying, “You belong to me and nothing can ever change that—not even death.”  The Spirit moves and God comes to us in the bread and wine, calling us to the feast that nourishes and strengthens our faith.  The Spirit moves and the Word of God is spoken as Frank (and Judith and Amy and Marcus) proclaim “the Word of the Lord.”  The Spirit moves and God is with us as we gather, making us the body of Christ in the world, forming, shaping, and sending us for the mission that God is on.  In worship, the Holy Spirit of God moves and the ordinary becomes extraordinary, the simple becomes majestic, the everyday becomes sacred.

Imagine this:  a divine announcement has been made and the God of our ancestors, the God of our brothers and sisters around the world, is coming. God is present among us on Sunday morning, not in the extravagance of royal jewels, but in the simple gifts of bread and wine.  God is present among us on Sunday morning, not in extraordinary miracles, but in the divine baptismal promise of God’s eternal grace.  God is present among us on Sunday morning, not in booming voices from the sky, but in the voices proclaiming God’s Word and the faithful hearers receiving it.  The next time you are gathered with the rest of the body on Sunday morning, listen, and you will hear the sound of the angels singing, “Holy, holy, holy Lord, God of power and might, heaven and earth are full of your glory.  Hosanna in the highest!”

– Rev. Greg Mileski

++++++++++++++++++++
May your summer start well and get better! I pray that in this season you will be able to enjoy the blessings of sunshine, warmth, service to your neighbor, and gathering with God in regular worship. – Interim Pastor, Matt Lamb.
Newsletter

The Newsletter was adopted by the Olsen Family 
in honor of

Madison Olsen & Sarah Doran

on their confirmation
   Noisy Offering

The noisy offering for June 7th will go to the youth going to Fortune Lake Camp.  Anyone wishing to go should contact Lana Lennington as soon as possible.
Synod Assembly

First Susan & I would like to thank the Zion Community for allowing us to attend the Synod Assembly in Hancock, Michigan in May.  

It is clear what it takes to keep our faith alive.  To combine financial & spiritual growth for the future of Christianity in one weekend was amazing.  The meetings were complete and very professional.  The list is endless given all the financial meetings and elections of many offices.

The one workshop that we attended for an hour and a half could have lasted for hours.  The depth of our church is truly something to witness.  And we would like to recommend that every member attend one of the weekends offered annually.


The music and fellowship was one of the best weekends we have had.


Once again, thank you, Susan & Jerry Fenlon

(906) 643-8730

Thank You!

A big THANK YOU to Jerry Fenlon.  The church yard looks great and the picnic table looks like new!

Mid-Summer Pole Raising
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Trinity will be having their annual 
Mid-summer Pole Raising on 
June 21st.  Tying leaves will start at 

2:00 pm followed by the pole raising.
The Pot luck luncheon will start at 
4:00 p.m.  Everyone is welcome!

Update on the Search for a Pastor
Dear member of Trinity or Zion Lutheran Church,

Trinity Lutheran and Zion Lutheran are at an exciting point in the life of our congregations as we seek a new pastor.  As you may know, the Call Committee recently reviewed the information of a pastoral candidate, and we would like the congregation to meet this candidate and hear him preach as he leads us in worship.

Please mark your calendar and plan to join us for the following important events:

Saturday, June 13, 2015



 


2:00 – 4:00 p.m. Meet and Greet Reception
Trinity Lutheran Church in Brevort

  
Sunday, June 14, 2015

9:00 a.m. Worship at Trinity Lutheran

11:00 a.m. Worship at Zion Lutheran         
12:00 p.m. Potluck Luncheon

Our candidate, David Tielbar, is a seminarian from Dubuque, Iowa, where he currently resides and works as a library assistant at Wartburg Theological Seminary. David completed his Master of Divinity at Wartburg Theological Seminary in Dubuque in 2015 and earned a Bachelor of Science degree in Human Services from Upper Iowa University in Prairie Du Chien, Wisconsin, in 2012. David did his internship at Osseo Evangelical Lutheran Church. David has retired from the Iowa National Guard after serving for 23 years, finishing as an Infantry Team Leader.  He deployed overseas 5 times, 3 of those deployment were to Iraq and Afghanistan. During that time he was a part of the Unit Ministry Team (UMT) that led small group worship and prayer. The team was also part of the critical incident stress management team. David is married and has 2 children.

David wishes to conduct ordained ministry in a rural and small town setting.  He feels he will thrive in this type of area the most. This is the type of setting he has grown up in, and he feels it has provided him with the deep knowledge needed for connecting to people in the rural ministry setting.  His family enjoys being in nature either in the middle of the woods or by the water.

David describes himself as having a big heart and compassion for people. Others describe his work as an intern as outstanding. The parishioners appreciated his talents for preaching, teaching, listening, and caring. He has a good understanding of all aspects of ministry. David has a reserved personality, but he recognizes the need to take the initiative in order to be a strong leader. David has many great life experiences from which he draws for his ministry to others.

Please keep in mind that a Call has not been offered to the candidate. Inviting him to meet our congregations and lead us in worship is an important next step in the call process. The Call Committee will meet again to discuss the next steps which will be to either nominate the candidate to the congregation or terminate the call process with the candidate.

We hope you will make every effort to meet David, and remember to share your thoughts and feelings about him with members of the Call Committee. In the meantime if you have any questions or concerns, feel free to contact any member of the Call Committee.

God bless you all,

Lana Lennington

Zion Evangelical Lutheran Church Council President

Trinity and Zion Lutheran Church Call Committee is comprised of all council members of both churches.

Prayer List
(If you would like someone added to the prayer list, call the church at 906-643-7870)
Jim Dyer, Carl & Mary Belonga, LaTaunya Paquin, Phil Richel, Barb Lehto, Jackie Kallstrom, Charlie Lamoreaux, Beth Ann Amacher, Joel Morabito, Joanne Truman, Greg Mitchinson, Kelli Morrison, Ric Mulholland, Jim Rose, Troy Johnston, Dave Movalson,  Pega Kennedy, Jim Ryerse, Steve Ingalls, Tom Coffey, Jacqueline Dell, Jane Yoder,  Lance Litzner, Barb LaJoice and the families of Joy Olsen Marolf, Marla Carr and Allison McCord.
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Spartan Labels
We are now collecting Spartan Labels to raise money for Zion.  Collect the UPC labels from any Spartan product and bring them to the church. 
Contact Information

Interim Pastor:  Pastor Matt Lamb may be reached at 717-805-4210 (please call anytime you need to!)

Church telephone: 906-643-7870  -  Answering machine
The secretary will usually be in the office on Tuesday and Thursday mornings.
To email the church is:  ziontrinity950@yahoo.com
The website is at http://zionstignace.com/home.html
Find us on facebook at 
· " 

www.facebook.com/zionstignace  

Trinity Lutheran Church, W4528 Fishermans Drive, Moran, MI 49760.  Worship Service:  Sundays at 9 a.m.

Zion Evangelical Lutheran Church, 999 S. State Street, 

St. Ignace, MI 49781.  Worship Service:  Sundays at 11 a.m.

You Know You’re a Lutheran if…
You know you’re a Lutheran if…
      every time something changes, the old one was better.
      you hold your family reunion in the church   basement.

      you can't have a meeting without having a meal.
      all of your casserole dishes have your name on the bottom.
Wedding Anniversaries

John & Jane Chambers
6

Mike & Jodi Gustafson
12

Paul & Tammy Shepard
19

Ivan & Karen Schlehuber
20

Gary & Monica Sorenson
27

Ernie & Kris Vallier
28
Birthdays in June

Michael Lennington
June 5


Carol Richel
June 5

Kennedy Music
June 6

Jeff Gamble 
June 8

Eunice Therrian 
June 9

Audrey Stenson
June 10

Gayle Lamoreaux
June 13

Zachery Bigger
June 14

Sheridan Bigger 
June 19

Nick Schlehuber
June 21

Abby LaLonde
June 22

Dan Spencer 
June 24

Mark Elmblad
June 27

David LaVake
June 30

Samantha LaVake
June 30
Baptismal Anniversaries

Ryan Marshall
1

Ben Idalski
11

Bill Harju
13

Joel Dodds
18

Cara St. Andrew
20

Ben Doran
20

Karen Schlehuber
23

Jim Campbell
25

Zion Funeral Committee April-July

Team Leader:  Linda Wilkins (430-1465)

Co-leader: Marialana Nygard (231-436-7235)
Trinity Worship Families
June 7

Chalmers Family
June 14

Gustafson Family
June 21

Rose Family
June 28

Movalson Family
Servants for Zion

Ushers & Greeters
June 7

Confirmation Youth

June 14

LaJoice Family

June 21

Sandy & Fred Feleppa

June 28
Judy Ryerse & Marialana Nygard
Lectors
June 7

Lorraine Graham
June 14

Sandy Feleppa
June 21

Fred Feleppa
June 28

Judy Ryerse
Communion Assistants
June 7

Jerry Fenlon
June 14

Fred Feleppa
June 21

Nicole Garen
June 28

Paul Shepard
Altar:  Lorraine Graham
Money Counters:  Dena Barker & Steve Christiansen
Council Meetings
Trinity Council Meeting – 6 pm, June 15th
Zion Council – 6:30 pm, June 16th 
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Zion’s Council Members
President:
Lana Lennington
643-6576
Vice-President
Paul Shepard
984-2069


Secretary:
Lorraine Graham
643-8419

Co-Treasurers:  
Dawn Akers
643-7552

Co-Treasurers:  
Lana Lennington
643-6576

Fred Feleppa
643-6793


Jerry Fenlon
643-8730
                           Nicole Garen
298-0490
                           Tim Idalski
643-6574

Trinity’s Council Members
President:  
Jerri Rose
292-5570
Vice-President
Tracy Movalson
         292-5581

Secretary: 
Sharon Chalmers
292-5440

Treasurer: 
Pega Kennedy
292-5633

Co-Treasurer: 
Jim Rose
292-5570

Financial Secretary:  Joe Chalmers
292-5433

WELCA:  
Pega Kennedy
292-5633



John Kennedy
292-5633



Jim Dyer
292-5433



Lois Movalson
         292-5581
Zion Lutheran Council Meeting 

May 14, 2015

Present:  Lana Lennington, Nicole Garen, Jerry Fenlon, Lorraine Graham, Pastor Lamb and Dawn Akers.
Lana Lennington opened the meeting at 6:45 p.m.  Pastor Lamb led us in devotions and a prayer.
Pastor’s Report:  There was no Pastor’s Report but he stated he would email Dawn a copy so she could get mileage.

The Treasurer’s Report was accepted as presented.  Dawn mentioned we would need to start collecting money for moving expenses for any candidates for Pastor.
The Secretary’s Report was accepted as presented
Old Business:

We are still looking into collecting Spartan labels.  No information as yet, as Nicole had no better luck than Lana.
Nicole stated that Sandy reported that the Synod wanted us to provide a sandwich lunch and a stop-over spot for the bus going to the Youth Gathering on July 14th.  The Synod would pay for the lunch.  We will be doing that.
Lana stated that Pastor Tari and Youth Group will be here on July 19th and we will be having a pot luck lunch after church at Zion with Trinity also attending.
We tabled any discussion on fixing the Parsonage window until we had more money.

Dawn stated she ordered stoles for the confirmands.  Lana stated they already were decorating theirs so we will keep the new ones for next year.  Dawn told Lorraine to use the standard bulletin for Confirmation Sunday.
New Business:

We will be having snacks before church for the confirmands Confirmation Sunday on June 31st.  Dawn stated she would bring orange juice.  We will announce at church asking people to bring baked goods.
Lana stated that she had a meeting with Pastor Susie and we will be having Vacation Bible School at the Methodist Church from August 10th thru August 14th from 6 p.m. until 8 p.m.  Pastor Susie has the curriculum.  The theme is super heroes.  Judy and Susie will be sewing capes the kids.  We will need to provide snacks and helpers.
Lorraine asked Nicole to check with Linda if she was arranging the Memorial lunch for the Christiansens.
Lana asked Lorraine to put into the bulletin and newsletter that the Women’s of the Moose #1484 will be hosting a Father’s Day Spaghetti Dinner from 4 p.m. until 7 p.m.  She agreed.

The Joint meeting will be on the 19th and Rev. Finegan will present one candidate to the Councils.
We went over the Calendar for June and decided to meet on the 16th at 6:30 p.m.  Pastor Matt stated that the Pole Raising at Trinity would be on the 21st.
Jerry suggested we group families together when doing the Servants for the month lists.  That it might be easier to get people that way.
Lorraine asked if we would be having a Service Sunday before Memorial Day this year at Lakeside Cemetery.  It was decided that regrettably we couldn’t fit it into the schedule at this point.  Jerry stated that we would need to have a Service Sunday to clean-up and paint in the Parsonage, especially the basement.  We decided to try June 13th at 1:00 p.m.
Lorraine suggested we use the Noisy Offering for June for the Youth Gathering as we didn’t have candidates this year to go to Fortune Lake Camp.  Lana stated that she had been contacted and that 3 students were interested.  We decide to keep the Noisy Offering for Fortune Lake and we would use funds leftover from last year.  It was too late to get a discount.  They would be going on the weeks of July 19-24 and Aug 2-7.  We would see if there were any more interested.
The meeting adjourned with the Lord’s Prayer at 8:15 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Lorraine Graham

Trinty Lutheran Council Meeting 

May 18, 2015

The meeting opened with a devotion and prayer at 6:10 p.m.  Those present were Jerri and Jim Rose, Tracy and Lois Movalson, John Kennedy, Pastor Matt, and Sharon Chalmers.

PASTOR'S REPORT:  Read and Approved
SECRETARY'S REPORT:  Read and Approved

TREASURER'S REPORT:  Read and Approved


OLD BUSINESS

    1.  We still haven't heard from Alan Staige as to when he is coming this way.  Kathleen and Don gave Lois another possible contact to clean our painting from MSU.  We need to measure and take a picture of it.

    2.  We discussed trading church service times with Zion.  As an experiment, we will trade times for six months starting in September if the new pastor is in agreement.

    3.  Sharon reported on attending, learning, and enjoying the Synod Assembly in Houghton/ Hancock.

NEW BUSINESS

      1.  Pole Raising will be June 21st. Pastor Lamb will be the Lyncher.

      2.  Lois has been in touch with the Swedish/Finnish Society.  She is gathering historical information to send them.

The meeting was adjourned at 7:15 p.m. With the Lord's Prayer

Respectfully Submitted, 
Sharon Chalmers
Joint Council Meeting 

May 19, 2015
Those Present:  Pastor Matt, Rev. Katherine Finegan, John and Pega Kennedy, Jim and Jerri Rose, Lorraine Graham, Lana Lennington, Sue and Jerry Fenlon, Tracy and Lois Movalson, Nicole Garen, Joe and Sharon Chalmers, and Tim Idalski

The meeting opened with a devotion and prayer.

The candidate we are asked to consider is David Tielbar, an army veteran of 23 years who was deployed three times to Iraq and Afghanistan. He is married and has two children and would like to “be called to ordained ministry in a rural small town setting."

The committee chairs (Lana and Jerri) will invite the family here for a weekend.  The festivities will begin at Zion with a potluck dinner at 6:00.  A hostess will be selected to show the family around St. Ignace.  On Saturday there will be a "meet and greet" at Trinity for both churches from 2:00-4:00.  Sunday, Candidate Tielbar will preach at Trinity at 9:00 and Zion at 11:00 followed by a brunch.

A letter must first go out to the congregation informing them about the call.  We are offering as our first choice the second weekend in June (6/12-6/14).  Our second choice is the first weekend in June (6/5-6/7) and our third choice is the third weekend which is June 19-21.

A 2/3 vote is needed in each council to recommend to the congregations to call him as our minister.  A 2/3 vote in each congregation is needed to call him as our minister.
The meeting was adjourned with The Lord's Prayer.  

Respectfully submitted,
Sharon Chalmers

Vacation Bible School
Vacation Bible School will be held at the United Methodist Church of St. Ignace.  August 10-13, Mon-Thurs, 6 pm - 8 pm

Mike Herman (984-2089) leads the Food Team and will be asking for your suggestions.
Jubilation Choir
The Jubilation Choir of St. Stephen Lutheran Church in Bloomington, Minnesota is presenting “Joseph and the Amazing Technicolor Dreamcoat” on Thursday, June 11 at 7:00 p.m. at the Zion Lutheran Church, 435 Oak Street, Manistique, Michigan.  

This musical has lyrics by Tim Rice and music by Andrew Lloyd Webber.  The story is based on the "coat of many colors" story of Joseph from the Bible's Book of Genesis. The show has little spoken dialogue; it is completely sung-through.  It has a family-friendly storyline, universal themes and catchy music.
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This was the first Lloyd Webber and Rice musical to be performed publicly.  Their other musicals include “Jesus Christ Superstar” and “Evita”.  
Dates to Remember in June
[image: image10.jpg]



Flag Day - June 14th
[image: image11.png]



                      Happy Father’s Day! - June 21st 

Antiques on the Bay – June 19th - 20th  

June 26th - Down Memory Lane Parade

June 25th - 27th -  St. Ignace Car Show[image: image1.png]
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